
 

 
June 13, 2025 
The Honorable Chairs Senator Gorsek and Representative McLain 
Joint Committee on Transportation Reinvestment 
Oregon State Legislature 
900 Court St. NE, Salem Oregon 97301 
 
Re: HB 2025 – OPPOSE Dismantler Fee Increase 
 
Dear Co- Chairs Gorsek, McLain, and members of the Committee, 
 
The Automotive Recyclers Association (ARA), on behalf of our member automotive dismantlers 
in Oregon, opposes the substantial increase to the state Dismantler License fee proposed in 
House Bill 2025 (HB 2025). HB 2025 raises the Dismantler License fee from $500 annually to 
$2,492 for a two-year license. Oregon already has the third-highest annual fee for automotive 
dismantlers among thirty-five jurisdictions with similar licenses. This proposal would more than 
double the current fee and would make Oregon the only state with an annual dismantler license 
fee exceeding $1,000. In contrast, the national average for a dismantler license fee is $131.77 per 
year. If enacted, this fee increase would place a significant financial burden on Oregon’s 
automotive dismantlers. ARA respectfully requests that the Committee maintain the existing 
annual fee structure of $500. 
 
Since 1943, ARA has represented professional automotive recyclers, a vibrant and thriving part of 
the automotive supply chain. Professional automotive recycling facilities play an important role in 
the vehicle repair market by providing vehicle owners with cost-effective alternatives to the more 
expensive new original equipment manufacturer (OEM) replacement parts. Professional 
automotive recyclers provide vehicle owners with the ability to choose recycled automotive repair 
parts, ensuring competition in the replacement parts market and providing vehicle owners with the 
ability to repair their vehicles with OEM replacement parts. Every day, professional automotive 
recyclers supply Recycled Original Equipment (ROE) ® motor vehicle replacement parts to 
consumers around the world. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Emil Nusbaum 
Vice President of Strategy, Government and Regulatory Affairs  
571-208-0428 x4 
emil@a-r-a.org 
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